












Temple, Jessica 

From: pattengr@aol.com 
Sent: 
To: 

Thursday, June 25, 2015 3:24 PM 
Temple, Jessica 

Subject: 

Follow Up Flag: 
Flag Status: 

Ms. Temple, 

Re: ARG160038 

Follow up 
Completed 

I am the second Engineer removed from the original design firm. 
Your office has original files that Nevada Co does not have access to. 
This landfill has been approved operating landfill for many years. 

1 )- No, I have not confirm how the pond was sized. The pond was sized, designed, and plans submitted to ADEQ for 
approval to construct. Approval must have been given due to the long time existance of the pond. 
I attached two of the original drawings that I could find. 
2)- I have not observed the pond being de-watered or sediment being removed during any of my site visits. 
3)- Certification of construction - I am not aware of any document. Your office would be more likely to have one if a 
certification was submitted. 
4)- Mr Gourley has a number 003280. I am not sure what its basis. 
5)- They are currently working trenches which captures and holds rain water in lower end of trench. 

If you find any of the documents in the ADEQ files let me know. 

Pat 

-----Original Message-----
From: Temple, Jessica <TEMPLEJ@adeq.state.ar.us> 
To: 'pattengr@aol.com' <pattengr@aol.com> 
Cc: nccourthouse <nccourthouse@centurylink.net> 
Sent: Thu, Jun 25, 2015 10:26 am 
Subject: ARG160038 

Pat, 

I need a little more information from you regarding the Nevada County Class 4 Landfill, with permit number 
ARG160038. Also, I will have to wait to route the permit application to my supervisor until the permit fee arrives at our 
office. 

1. Can you confirm that the sedimentation pond has been designed and constructed with a storage capacity to handle runoff 
from a 25-year, 24-hour storm event? 

2. Can you confirm that operational procedures at the landfill include a requirement that sedimentation ponds are dewatered 
as soon as possible after a storm event and after sufficient settling to ensure that no effluent limitations will be exceeded? 

3. Do you know if a certification indicating that the pond was constructed in accordance with the plans, designs, and 
specifications based on the Ten State Standards was ever submitted prior to commencing operation of the pond? 
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4. Does the facility have an operator with a Basic Industrial Operator license? And if so, what is their license number? 
5. Can you confirm that no stormwater from active portions of the landfill enter the sedimentation pond? 

Please let me know if you have any questions or concerns. 

Thanks, 
Jessica Temple 
Engineer 
ADEQ-Water Division 
501-682-0621 
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